
MPFSC Board Minutes 
May 26, 2020 

Via Zoom 
 

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 6:04 pm 
 
Members Present: Miranda Steffke, Sandy Nitschke, Ginni Phillips, Michelle Morey, Kim Bishop, Ranay 
Gursky, Dani Rhode, Theresa Morgan 
 
Approval of Minutes:  
Motion was made by Ginni  to accept the minutes of the March 9, 2020 meeting; seconded by Miranda; all in 
favor.  
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
❖ No formal report given. 
❖ Notes of interest: 

➢ Yahoo doubled cost of the website host from $9.99 to $19 
➢ Sprint showed an outstanding balance for the phone but no bill has been sent. This came after 

our service was supposed to be disconnected at a cost of. $16.00.  Michelle has called and 
taken care of it. 

➢ Approximately $9,000 in our account 
 
Ice Director’s Report: 
❖ As of this meeting the State of Michigan is closed until June 12th due to COVID-19 
❖ Basic Skills Events: 

➢ Many of the competitions, as well as the series awards have been cancelled so far. 
➢ Five events are left with the next one scheduled at West Shore Blades but that will most likely 

get cancelled as well. 
❖ Midland has melted ice and they are shut down for the summer. 
❖ Ginni contacted Ken last week and he informed her that unless something dramatic changes they are 

not planning on opening until August 17th, the week of the AHAMP camp. We will probably look to do a 
Tues/Thurs drop in until we start club ice. It is expected that we could start club ice the week before 
Learn to Skate begins at the beginning of September. 

❖ Calendar submitted to Ken for 20-21 - of note it included Learn to Skate Classes beginning the week of 
Sept 14th, a November test session, Mountain Town Classic competition in October, ice show on Feb 
27th and April test session,  

❖ Tuesday ice. -  
➢ Discussion was held with the decision to not purchase the ice again this year.  The rink can 

keep it a drop in if they wish, but we should suggest to our skaters to use that as a make up 
night rather than regular lessons. 

❖ Competition -  
➢ Discussion was held about whether to cancel or go forward with our competition. It was decided 

that we could probably wait until September to decide.  The big issues to consider are if parents 
will want to spend money on a competition and if the skaters will even be ready to compete.  

➢ An alternate suggestion was that if we choose to cancel we could  do a mock competition 
instead with just our skaters and use the coaches as judges.  

➢ Discussion was held about the date for the competition for 2021 and it was decided to stay with 
October and see how it goes. Date to be determined. 



❖ High School Team event - need to look for a date to hold a competition. 
❖ Ginni proposed the idea of drop in Learn to Skate in August, perhaps 2 nights a week. It may be difficult 

to do depending on the health department recommendations at the time. Could wait and see where we 
are in July recommendation wise. 

❖ Ice Show - Working out some ideas for themes with some strong possibilities.  We will book time for two 
shows and then we can scale back if necessary 

 
Learn to Skate Director’s Report:  
❖ A lot of uncertainty at the moment with how things will need to run. Noted we could probably handle the 

classes with our local coaches if we cannot get outside coaches.  CMU’s schedule will be a determining 
factor in that. 

❖ Waiting to see where we are with recommendations for classes and focusing on making sure coaches 
are compliant.  Will be making contact with coaches soon. 

❖ Dani will make a post for social media about the transition to her as LTS Director 
 
New Business:  
❖ Banquet - 

➢ Unfortunately it is not possible to hold the annual banquet at this time.  If possible we could do 
one as a kick off to the season in August or we could look at a virtual format. 

❖ Memberships -  
➢ need to get out reminders about memberships expiring but we will not push too hard at this 

time.  Deadline would be to have them completed on or before the first day they’ll be on the ice.  
➢ USFS requires board members to have their memberships complete by the beginning of July so 

Michelle will go ahead and renew the board members at this time with the understanding that 
the membership costs will be paid back to the club as paperwork is completed.  Board members 
will also need to complete their Safesport and background check requirements so reminders will 
be sent out about those. 

❖ Board Positions: 
➢ Sandy Harnick has formally resigned from the board.  - Approved 
➢ Miranda is stepping down from the board and Safesport chair due to her schedule. - Approved. 
➢ Working to recruit more board members.  Potential ideas are Andrea Kemler, Meghan Wiggins, 

Sarah Kunik and Tricia Cotter. 
 
Old Business: 
❖ Skate Dance Dream-  

➢ Parker contacted Michelle and he plans on cancelling all events for this year and rescheduling 
for next.. We will need to figure out dates for 20-21. Parker suggested sticking with the same 
weekend. August 21st is a tentative date. 

➢ We will need to cancel the block of rooms at the hotel. 
➢ Parker is looking at potentially doing a kind of virtual camp for this year with Zoom classes. 

Trying to figure out interest. Classes would be off ice at a cost, potentially $10 - $20 a class. We 
will reach out to skaters and gauge interest so Michelle can report back to Parker.  

 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm 
 
Next meeting to be held - TBD  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Theresa Morgan 


